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CITY OF SMITHS GROVE
SMITHS GROVE, KENTUCKY

Minutes of the neeting of the Board of Trustees Tuesday, November 1, 1966.

+he Board met at the merican National Bank and Trust '<ompan y with one member,
Trustee Joe Lowe, absent.

1. Visitors at the meeting were Graham Miller, Edwin Moss and E. W. j\>lartin,
and Jennings Garman. Chairman Melton asked them to present their problem beFore
we proceeded with the regular meeting. Mr. Garman spoke first and said there
seemed to be a drainage problem on Kentucky Street. Surface water comes from
the Gym and from as far as Howard Lucas property to drain ~t this point.
A culvert parallel to Kentucky Street has been stopped up by mud by the
construction project. Mr. G'.\rmanand Mr. Moss has previously discussed the
situation and each had agreed to pay t on a new culvert. Mr. Gr aham's problem
seemed to be the depth of a di tch in front o f his property which is necesssry
for proper drainage. Trustee Rasdall su~gested t h at t h i « seemed to be ~ privst e
matter and not Town business. Chairman' elton said a study would be m~de of
this drainage problem. Before leaving, Mr. Ga rman agreed to p~y 1/3 of the cost
of the installation of an additional or larger culvert.

2. Clerk stated the insurance on the chapel should be discussed ~s the
builder's risk needs to be cancelled because the chapel is complete. Trustee
Powell made a motion that the chapel be insured for $15,000. Trustee B1~ckwe11
seconded the motion. There were no dissenting votes. Clerk w~s asked to
secure this policy on a three year cash basis.

3. The volunteer fire department had requested rates on additional insurance
protection. Trustee Blackwell made a motion that we increase the present
policy to limits of $10,000 death, $2500 medical and $75 weeklr benefit for
life for disability. The volunteer fire department is to pay 2 of this bill.
Trustee Rasdall seconded the motion. There were no dissenting votes.

4. Trustee Rasdall presented the problem of water to the Frank Russell property.
He previously had water but under the present construction, his water has been
cut off. It was agreed that since he is in the city limits and previously had
water, then we need to furnish him with the water. Trustee Rasdall is to
take care of this.

5. Mrs. Jordan was present and presented the cemetery report which is on file.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned until the next
regu 1arly scheduled meet ing.

Gertie Bybee, ~rk

1. C. Melton, Chairman


